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ADM 18-6098: ROLLING HILLS DR./SKILLERN RD. CORRIDOR MASTER STREET PLAN
AMENDMENT):

A RESOLUTION TO AMEND THE MASTER STREET PLAN BY DOWNGRADING THE ROLLING
HILLS DRIVE/SKILLERN ROAD CORRIDOR FROM PRINCIPAL ARTERIAL TO COLLECTOR STATUS
AND BY SHIFTING THE ALIGNMENT OF THE CORRIDOR TO CONNECT ALONG OAK BAILEY
DRIVE

BE IT RESOLVED BY THE CITY COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF FAYETTEVILLE, ARKANSAS:

Section 1: That the City Council of the City of Fayetteville, Arkansas hereby amends the Master Street Plan by
downgrading the Rolling Hills Drive/Skillern Road corridor between College Avenue and Oakland Zion Road
from principal arterial to collector status and by shifting the alignment of the corridor to connect along Oak
Bailey Drive as shown in Exhibit A to the Planning Division’s agenda memo.
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MEETING OF APRIL 17, 2018 

TO: Mayor and City Council 

THRU: Garner Stoll, Development Services Director 

FROM: Andrew Garner, City Planning Director 
Chris Brown, City Engineer 

DATE: March 22, 2018 

SUBJECT: ADM 18-6098: ROLLING HILLS DR./SKILLERN RD. CORRIDOR MASTER 
STREET PLAN AMENDMENT, 252-253): Submitted by the DEVELOPMENT 
SERVICES DEPARTMENT to amend the Master Street Plan classification of the 
Rolling Hills Drive/Skillern Road corridor. 

RECOMMENDATION: 
Development Services Department staff and the Planning Commission recommend approval 
of a resolution to amend the Master Street Plan to downgrade the Rolling Hills Drive/Skillern 
Road corridor. 

BACKGROUND: 
The subject property is a 2.5-mile east-west street corridor between Oakland Zion Road in the 
Planning Area and College Avenue in the core of Fayetteville. The corridor follows the existing 
alignment of Skillern Road and Rolling Hills Drive, including an unbuilt section through wooded 
land south of Butterfield Elementary School. The Master Street Plan designates this corridor as a 
Principal Arterial. After discussing development potential in the area with property owners, it was 
discussed that a Principal Arterial is excessive and that a two-lane Collector will adequately 
accommodate desired connectivity in the future. 

Proposed Master Street Amendment 
Staff proposes to downgrade the Rolling Hills Drive/Skillern Road Principal Arterial corridor to a 
Collector. The amendment would also result in a slight shift in the future road alignment near Oak 
Bailey Drive for traffic calming and to reduce undeveloped land disturbance. An exhibit showing 
the extent of the amendment and the road alignment is attached.  

Staff Recommendation 
Staff recommends the amendment finding that while east-west connectivity is needed in this 
region of the City and the Planning Area, it is not necessary for Rolling Hills or Skillern Road be 
classified as an arterial. Collector Street connectivity between College Avenue, Crossover Road, 
and Oakland Zion Road will be adequate for traffic flow and safety. The recommendation is based 
on the long-term public safety and quality life improvements gained by maintaining a smaller, well 
connected street network. The context of the existing developed two-lane street corridor can 
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adequately accommodate traffic flow. Much of this corridor is largely developed in the immediate 
vicinity and road widening is not desired or necessary. The proximity of other east-west Collector 
Streets including Old Wire Road, Township Street, and Joyce Boulevard, in combination with the 
subject corridor, will provide vehicular and pedestrian connectivity needed to accommodate future 
growth. The Citywide Mobility Plan recently completed by transportation consultants, Nelson 
Nygaard confirms this recommendation. Chapter 5 of the Mobility Plan includes a brief analysis 
of the benefits of the Rolling Hills connection. 

Public Comment 
Staff held two neighborhood meetings to discuss the Master Street Plan classification: one in fall 
2017 and one in winter 2018. The meetings focused on the unbuilt Rolling Hills portion of the 
corridor. There have been numerous public comments concerned with traffic speeds, pedestrian 
safety, and cut-through traffic. Many residents in the area request Rolling Hills and the unbuilt 
connection be removed off the Master Street Plan. A copy of written public comment has been 
attached to this report. 

DISCUSSION: 
On March 12, 2018, the Planning Commission forwarded the proposal to the City Council with a 
recommendation to downgrade the subject Master Street Plan corridor to a Collector by a vote of 
7-1-0 (Brown voted ‘no’). The commission also made a separate motion on the future street 
alignment, agreeing with staff’s recommendation by a vote of 6-2-0 (Belden and Brown voted 
‘no’). A large number residents spoke at the meeting recommending the Rolling Hills connection 
be removed from the Master Street Plan. 

BUDGET/STAFF IMPACT: 
None 

Attachments: 
• Proposed Master Street Plan Amendment
• Public Comment

Reference: 
• Fayetteville Mobility Plan

http://www.fayetteville-ar.gov/3081/Fayetteville-Mobility-Plan

http://www.fayetteville-ar.gov/3081/Fayetteville-Mobility-Plan
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Garner, Andrew

From: Cash Acrey <cash.acrey@gmail.com>
Sent: Sunday, March 4, 2018 5:10 PM
To: rautry333@gmail.com; lesliebeld@aol.com; zniederman.planningcommission@gmail.com; 

atq@flintlocklab.com; matthew.johnson@mercy.net; matt@mbl-arch.com; rnoble@crcrawford.com; 
Sloanscroggin.planning@gmail.com; Garner, Andrew

Subject: Fwd: Rolling Hills Extension

Members of the Planning Commission,  

I wanted to weigh in on the petition going around to remove the Rolling Hills extension from the master plan. 
https://www.change.org/p/city‐of‐fayetteville‐city‐council‐… 
I	live	on	Oak	Bailey,	right	in	the	path	of	the	road,	so	I'm	perhaps	one	of	the	people	with	the	most	to	lose	from	the	
extension.	But,	I	understand	that	city	plans	are	about	more	than	my	needs,	and	that	workable	infrastructure	is	critical	to	
the	smooth	growth	of	the	city.	
So,	here	are	my	thoughts	as	a	person	who	drives	this	neighborhood	daily.	
From	Crossover,	the	time	savings	of	going	directly	to	Rolling	Hills,	as	opposed	to	Old	Wire	‐>	Old	Missouri	‐>	Rolling	Hills	
are	marginal	at	best,	as	this	is	not	a	long	detour.	Existing	traffic	concerns	on	this	route	would	be	pretty	easily	addressed	
with	two	stoplights	at	those	corners.	The	extension	would	not	be	a	game‐changer	for	anyone's	commute.	
The	extension	of	Rolling	Hills	to	Crossover	would	fundamentally	change	the	safety	and	character	of	several	established	
neighborhoods	and	adversely	impact	neighborhood	character,	property	values,	and	school	safety...	for	a	very	minimal	
infrastructure	upgrade.	Shaving	off	a	few	seconds	of	transit	time	between	College	and	Crossover	isn't	a	dramatic	
improvement	to	anyone's	life	or	commute.	We	moved	here	because	this	is	a	friendly,	quiet,	nice	neighborhood.	Our	
neighbors	agree,	and	the	outpouring	of	support	for	removing	this	extension	testifies	to	this	fact.	
Developers	of	the	properties	being	infilled	around	the	proposed	road	don't	seem	to	be	clamoring	for	the	change,	but	
removing	it	from	the	master	plan	could	hasten	development	of	the	Keenan	Property	and	the	two	large	properties	
between	Oak	Bailey	and	Crossover,	as	the	uncertainty	around	the	road	makes	long‐term	investment	more	risky.	So,	the	
proposed	extension	adds	very	little,	costs	a	lot,	and	currently	inhibits	infill.	
As	you	drive	South	on	Crossover,	think	of	how	far	you	have	to	go	to	connect	back	to	College	once	you	pass	Mission.	And	
there	are	no	plans	to	put	an	East‐West	corridor	across	Mount	Sequoyah	for	easy	access	to	Downtown	and	the	
University...	for	good	reason:	everyone	recognizes	and	values	the	vital	significance	of	these	neighborhoods	and	the	
character	they	impart	to	our	city.	We	value	and	cherish	our	neighborhoods	in	Ward	3,	also!	
Crossover	already	has	large	East‐West	corridors	with	Joyce,	Township,	and	Mission.	Cutting	through	a	very	special	
neighborhood	to	add	heavy	traffic	near	an	elementary	school,	when	there	are	already	very	workable	commuter	paths	on	
existing	streets,	is	not	a	necessary	or	helpful	addition.	
I	hope	that	you	will	support	the	petition	to	remove	the	Rolling	Hills	extension	from	the	Master	Plan.	Thank	you!	

Best,		

Cash	Acrey	
3024	N	Oak	Bailey	Dr.		



From: Ryan Billingsley
To: Harrison, Andy
Subject: Rolling Hills Extension
Date: Wednesday, February 21, 2018 10:01:16 PM

Mr. Harrison,

My name is Ryan Billingsley. I have lived in Fayetteville my entire life, grew up in northeast Fayetteville on Summerhill, and
attended Butterfield Elementary School. Now I am raising two children with my wife in the Huntingdon subdivision. This is
the oldest neighborhood association in the entire city, and right behind the woods where I went to elementary school. As you
know well, Northeast Fayetteville is a special place with quiet neighborhoods full of character and giant trees. We have
amazing green space in Huntingdon and a neighborhood pond right across the street. We have deer walk through our
backyard. Northeast Fayetteville is my home and the only one I've ever known, as is the case for many other families in the
area. This corner of the world is the only home I have ever known.

I am writing because the proposed punch-through of Rolling Hills would cut straight through our neighborhood. Right
through it. The oldest neighborhood association in Fayetteville. Beautiful and quiet. Remarkable green space. I can't even
fathom it. How could that be real? How could anyone suggest it? How could anyone go along with it? A stone's throw from
our house. A stone's throw from the pond. It would go straight through our neighbor's yards and homes. 

To me, the proposed extension of Rolling Hills sounds not only ludicrous and unnecessary, but flat-out immoral. That's just
my honest opinion. I live here. I've lived here my entire life. This road is not needed. I can and do drive up Old Missouri and
down Old Wire all the time. Never once have I wished to drive through people's backyards and the woods to save a few
minutes. Joyce is right there. It feels crazy. It would be an absolute shame and break my heart, only compounded by the fact
that it is an entirely unnecessary harm that is being proposed. I would be deeply ashamed of my city for making that decision,
and I would be heartbroken. It's inconceivable to me that our city would do it. I think so highly of Fayetteville, so much so
that when I heard the idea I thought it sounded like a bad joke someone was playing on me. No way could this happen in
Fayetteville.

Quite frankly if the landowner of the beautiful woods between Old Missouri and Huntingdon neighborhood wants to sell his
land for private family lots, that is his decision. That alone would be heartbreaking and a shame for our beautiful city, but it
would unfortunately be his decision. 

But having the city step in and rezone it and plow through with a road and absolutely devastate multiple quiet neighborhoods
is just heartless. These are the neighborhoods with character that make our town what it is. And these changes are irreversible.
It is not who we are. It will not make our city a better place. And quite frankly it's just so unbelievably unnecessary. 

I beg you to drive into Huntingdon subdivision for a short look. Drive down Oak Bailey and Warwick. Look at our
neighborhood pond and our woods. Take a look where the road will come through the woods and the houses it will go straight
through. Imagine yourself living in the homes nearby. It's just wrong.

Every house on Rolling Hills has a sign in their yard. This little corner of the world does not want this done to us. Please listen
to us. Please shoot straight with me and tell me what we can do. And please fight for us with any influence over this matter
you may have.

thank you for your time,

Ryan Billingsley

mailto:aharrison@fayetteville-ar.gov
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Garner, Andrew

From: Emily -. %rickman <emjhollingsworth@yahoo.com>
Sent: Sunday, March 4, 2018 �:20 PM
To: dog13gregg@aol.com; rautry333@gmail.com; lesliebeld@aol.com; 

zniederman.planningcommission@gmail.com; atq@flintlocklab.com; matthew.johnson@mercy.net; 
matt@mbl-arch.com; rnoble@crcrawford.com; Sloanscroggin.planning@gmail.com; Garner, Andrew; 
CityClerk

Subject: Fwd: Community Position on Rezoning 	 Rolling Hills 'riYe Expansion
AttacKmentV: Attachment 1 - 201�0�0�BCity  Council Agenda MemoBpdf.pdf; Attachment 2  -2R=11�-�052B

20180220BAgenda Memo.pdf; Attachment 3 - GeologyB.ing, M.E.  %edrock Geology of FayetteYille 
4uadrangle.pdf; Attachment 4 -  7opographyB20140�2�BARBFayetteYilleB20140�2�
B7MBgeoB7opoBpdf.pdf; Attachment 5 - 1ational :etlands  ,nYentory.pdf; Attachment � -  20180130
B22102210858B228BSoilBMap.pdf; Attachment � -  CorrosionB20180130B22202210451B1�
BCorrosionBofBConcrete.pdf; Attachment 8 - :arwick /isting.pdf

Please see my emails below sent to city council and others.  I graciously hope you take into consideration my 
positions and the information below prior to making decision regarding Rolling Hills and the potential proposed 
rezoning.   

Sincerely, 

Emily Brickman  

———————-& 
M 

Hello,  

I am contacting you in relation to ADM-18-6098 Rolling Hills Dr. MSP Amend, 252-253: Submitted by the 
planning division to amend the master street plan to downgrade Rolling Hills Drive from a Principal Arterial to 
a Collector.  Although I appreciate the consideration to downgrade RH, I disagree with this proposed 
amendment.  The existing RH should be downgrade to a Collector, but the proposed extension area for RH 
should be removed altogether from the plan.  My proposed recommendation is in line with conclusions reached 
in the neighborhood meeting held on February 22, 2018.   

Thanks for your consideration, 

Emily J. Brickman 
Professional Geologist, AR, TX, MO 
3183 North Katherine Avenue  
Fayetteville, Arkansas 72703 

Begin forwarded message: 
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From: Emily Hollingsworth <emjhollingsworth@yahoo.com> 
Date: February 11, 2018 at 4:06:46 PM CST 
To: "mayor@fayetteville-ar.gov" <mayor@fayetteville-ar.gov>,  "dmarr@fayetteville-ar.gov" 
<dmarr@fayetteville-ar.gov>,  "city_attorney@fayetteville-ar.gov" <city_attorney@fayetteville-
ar.gov>,  "ward4_pos1@fayetteville-ar.gov" <ward4_pos1@fayetteville-
ar.gov>,  "ward1_pos1@fayetteville-ar.gov" <ward1_pos1@fayetteville-
ar.gov>,  "ward1_pos2@fayetteville-ar.gov" <ward1_pos2@fayetteville-
ar.gov>,  "ward2_pos1@fayetteville-ar.gov" <ward2_pos1@fayetteville-
ar.gov>,  "ward3_pos2@fayetteville-ar.gov" <ward3_pos2@fayetteville-
ar.gov>,  "ward3_pos1@fayetteville-ar.gov" <ward3_pos1@fayetteville-
ar.gov>,  "ward2_pos2@fayetteville-ar.gov" <ward2_pos2@fayetteville-
ar.gov>,  "jcurth@fayetteville-ar.gov" <jcurth@fayetteville-ar.gov>,  "agarner@fayetteville-
ar.gov" <agarner@fayetteville-ar.gov> 
Subject: Community Position on Rezoning & Rolling Hills Drive Expansion 
Reply-To: Emily Hollingsworth <emjhollingsworth@yahoo.com> 

Dear Mayor, City Council, and City Planners, 

I have spoken with many of you about the possible rezoning of the 22.59 acre parcel east of 
Rolling Hills Drive and Old Missouri and the possible extension of Rolling Hills Drive 
(RH).  Since we have spoken, community members have collected over 1,000 signatures on 
change.org and over 50 on-paper signatures for the petition titled “Permanently Remove the 
Rolling Hills Drive to Crossover/265 Extension From Any Master Plan”.  In addition, we created 
a logo “We Love Rolling Hills, Keep Our Streets Small and Our Trees Tall”, set up a Facebook 
group, and have had approximately 50 people contribute more than $1,450 to purchase yard 
signs which just arrived.   

Many, or all of you have said and official city documentation indicate that the rezoning is not 
related to the expansion of RH.  I would like to beg to differ.  If you would kindly reference the 
City Staff Review Form dated July 26, 2017 (2017-0335, Attachment 1), you will see that the 
rezoning from RSF-4 to NS-G of an approximately 11-acre portion of the 50-acre property is 
referenced in relation to the “Planned Principal Arterial link connecting Rolling Hills Drive in 
the west with Old Wire and Crossover Roads to the east”.  Reference to the RH expansion is 
included seven times throughout this 27 page document and is used for justification of the 
rezoning.  In addition, the 2/20/2018 Staff Review on the rezoning from RSF-4 to NC (2018-
00085, Attachment 2) mentions the RH extension six times.  In the eyes of a citizen and based on 
a cursory review of city planning documentation, zoning classification and RH expansion are 
combined items as they both have significant impacts on the future use of the property. 

The following is information which should be considered prior to developing the 50-acre parcel 
located to the east of Old Missouri Road, north of Oldwire Road and North Strawberry Drive to 
the south, to the west of Oak Bailey Drive and North Katherine Ave to the east, and to the south 
of Farr Land and Raven Trail to the north.   

Site Background Information 

Both the larger 50 acre parcel and the 22.59 acres proposed for rezoning (the site) are located 
within the United States Geological Survey (USGS) Fayetteville Quadrangle.  As seen on the 
Bedrock Geology of Fayetteville Quadrangle included as Attachment 3, the site is bisected by 
the southwest-to-northeast trending Fayetteville Fault and shales and sandstones of the 
Fayetteville Shale and the Cain Hill Member of the Hale Formation outcrop at the surface.  As 
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shown on the geologic map, a dramatic change in surface elevation occurs along the fault trace 
bisecting the property.   The topographic contours on the geologic map and the USGS 
topographic map for Fayetteville quadrangle (Attachment 4) indicate approximately 100 to 120 ft 
of elevation change occurs from Raven Trail (Farr Lane) in the north to Strawberry Drive to the 
southeast.  Although the Staff Review mentions numerous times throughout the document the 
property’s “significant downward grade”, none of the figures provided in documentation include 
surface elevation contours.  Hopefully, the visuals included as part of this email will help you to 
better understand the relevance of geology and topography to the site.  

Additionally and as shown on the topographic map included as Attachment 4, none of the maps 
or text included in either Staff Review mentions the tributary to Mud Creek which is mapped as 
originating near the northeast corner of the Butterfield Trail Elementary School property.  This 
tributary flows to the north towards Raven Trail and through residential property, then flows to 
the northwest to the confluence with an unnamed tributary to Mud Creek.  Surface water from 
the vast majority of the site, upgradient from North Strawberry Drive, North Katherine Avenue, 
Warwick Drive, and even the elementary school, flows into this surface water drainage.   

My son and I have walked this terrain many times on our way to kindergarten drop off and 
pickup; we have observed a large depression near the northeast corner of the elementary school 
property, large volumes of surface water within this depression, and surface water inundation of 
downgradient properties.  In addition, I have listened to the concerns of these downgradient 
property owners related to historical flooding of their properties and concerns for how upgradient 
development could cause negative impacts.   

Additionally, I will ask you to refer to Attachment 5, documentation provided by the National 
Wetlands Inventory for surface waters and wetlands 
(https://www.fws.gov/wetlands/Data/Mapper.html).   As shown on this figure, a freshwater pond 
and the associated downgradient riverine system are mapped in areas in or associated with the 
rezoning request. Undoubtedly, dense development of the site and the proposed rezoning area 
will result in increased surface water impacts on downgradient residents and should be taken into 
consideration when evaluating this rezoning request. 

Attachment 6 is the U.S. Department of Agriculture (USDA) Natural Resources Conservation 
Service Web Soil Survey Map for the site.  Soil type corresponds to surface geology.  The 
majority of the property is mapped as Enders-Leesburg Complex (8 to 20% slopes), a clayey 
residuum weathered from acid shale with a landform position of mountain flank.  Enders-
Leesburg Complex soils are described as having very limiting capacity to transmit water and a 
high capacity to induce surface water runoff.  Attachment 7 is again provided by the USDA, and 
shows the Enders-Leesburg Complex soils located onsite as having a high risk of corrosion to 
concrete.  This high risk indicates the potential for soil-induced electrochemical or chemical 
actions to cause corrosion and weakness to concrete.  Other limiting factors identified from the 
USDA soil survey include poor suitability for roads, very limited septic tank absorption capacity, 
and very limited subsurface water management system performance.   

Zoning Requests in Relation to Zoning of the Area 

The proposal to modify portions of the site from RSF-4 (RESIDENTIAL SINGLE FAMILY, 4 
UNITS PER ACRE) to Neighborhood Conservation (10 units per acre) is a very high density for 
this area of Fayetteville.  Residential lots in Huntingdon (located to the east and north), 
Strawberry Drive (located to the east-southeast), and Rolling Hills (located to the west) average 
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¼ to ½ acre or more in size. In addition, the rezoning would allow for potential 2, 3, and 4 family 
units, which there are few within the area.    

No matter what your City of Fayetteville Staff Review conclude, this rezoning request does not 
protect the character and integrity of the existing residential areas. Speaking as a property owner 
in this neighborhood (Huntingdon – 3183 North Katherine Avenue), this rezoning request is not 
in-line with the area, specifically citing:  

• inclusion of three and four family dwellings,
• potential for offices, studios, and related services,
• 10 units per acre,
• lot with minimum of 40 ft,
• lot area minimum of 4,000 square feet, and
• diminished setbacks.

Besides a very small portion of property located along the current Rolling Hills Drive, none of 
the aforementioned NC attributes are currently existing in our neighborhood.  This rezoning 
request is not in line with the character and integrity of the existing area. 

Zoning Requests in Relation to Zoning Near Fayetteville Elementary Schools  
As you know, this zoning request is adjacent to an elementary school (Butterfield Elementary 
School) where children from five to nine years of age attend school.  Land use near other 
elementary schools located outside of downtown Fayetteville includes: 

• Vandergriff Elementary School is adjacent to civic and private open space, parks, and
RSF-4, with the front of the school adjacent to a road and offices.

• Root Elementary school is surrounded on all sides by RSF-4 land use.
• Approximately 85% of Happy Hollow Elementary School is bordered by residential, with

a small portions adjoined by Main Street Center.
• Owl Creek Elementary is adjoined by RSF-4, Institutional, Residential-Agricultural, and

Community Services.
If approved, the zoning request would allow for ¼ of the Butterfield property boundary to adjoin 
NC zoning.  This would set a precedence, as no other elementary school located outside of 
downtown has adjacent land with up to 10 units per acre.  Not to mention the RH expansion 
would also put ¼ of the Butterfield property boundary adjacent to a 4, and up to 5 lane, major 
road, while the western property boundary would also be adjacent to a road.  The request to 
change the zoning for a property adjacent to Butterfield Trail Elementary School is not in line 
with existing land use patters for other Fayetteville Elementary schools.  The staff review did not 
discuss or evaluate land use scenarios or potential risks related to zoning near an elementary 
school and, in my opinion, is a misstep and shows lack of understanding of the true nature of our 
neighborhood as most residents either went to or chose to live in this neighborhood because of 
Butterfield Trail Elementary School. 

This zoning request has little respect for the surrounding environment. 

Other Issues of Importance 
• See Attachment 8.  This property listing and acreage is only accessible from Warwick

Drive.  The planning commission memo (Attachment 2) Infrastructure section has no
mention of connecting to Warwick; however, this listing indicate otherwise.  Either the
developer or city is not being forthright with their plans and have not provided citizens
with adequate information and notification.

• Documentation included in the zoning application indicates Raven Trail will be removed
from the city parks and trails system.  This is not in-line with the 2030 Master Plan,
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Section 10. Framework. Goal 4.i. Expand and interconnect the sidewalk and trail system 
at the neighborhood, citywide, and regional levels.  Removing Raven Trail and turning it 
into a Farr Lane isn’t what you would call encouragement of pedestrian mobility.   

• The zoning request does not adequately plan, provide information on, or address road
planning, construction requirements, and future traffic movement which could negatively
impact our neighborhoods.

• The Fayetteville 2030 Master Plan Future Land Use Map indicates the site land use as
residential.  It has been noted by many, that the NS zoning goes against the 2030 plan and
that going against the 2030 plan creates a “very slippery slope”.

• There has been poor communication and discussion with and from the city on the vision
for this project.  Recent documentation indicates that the city has

o Many of the city council or planning group have said that there is no funding for
the RH expansion project and that a bond would likely be necessary.  Only one of
you has been forthright and mentioned the possibility for a 2020 bond covering
parks and transportation which this project could be funded under.  In my opinion,
there has been misdirection and a lack of truth from many in the city related
towards funding of this project.

o Specific questions asked at the January 22, 2018 planning meeting by citizens
were not addressed by the board; instead, the citizens were matter-a-factly told
that this was infill.  The applicant was not called up by the board to answer any
questions.

o Many living on or adjacent to Rolling Hills Drive did not received notification
related to past city meetings, such as the one held on October 26, 2017; however,
after increased community interest, people living on Rolling Hills Drive received
notification (letter dated February 5, 2018 from the City of Fayetteville Arkansas
RE: Rolling Hills Drive Master Street Plan Meetings).

o As documented in information gained from the Freedom of Information Act
request, it appears that the council, planning board, and the property
realtor/developer have a relationship exclusive of each other, which excludes
actual members of the community.  I ask, why is there a need for meetings
between city officials and the developer?

These are not all of my concerns; however, please consider this information while considering 
next steps related to the rezoning of the aforementioned property and the expansion of Rolling 
Hills Drive.  We community members care and wish to be involved in this process. 

Sincerely, 

Emily J. Brickman 
Professional Geologist, AR, TX, MO 
3183 North Katherine Avenue 
Fayetteville, Arkansas 72703 
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Garner, Andrew

From: AM%ER %R2:1 <amber.brown@fayar.net>
Sent: Monday, February 2�, 2018 �:2� PM
To: Garner, Andrew
Subject: Rolling Hills

Dear Mr. Garner and the Members of the Fayetteville Planning Commission,   

I attended the Public Meeting regarding the continuation of Rolling Hills to Crossover Road. I have lived on Blueberry 
Lane, which is a cul‐de‐sac off of Strawberry Lane for 10 years. I wanted to share my concerns over proposed Master 
Street Plan Drawing ʹAʹ that was shared at that public meeting.  

Proposed Master Street Plan Drawing ʹAʹ connects Crossover directly across from Strawberry Lane. I assume, due to the 
amount of traffic that will be coming from Crossover, that a minimum of a stop sign, more likely a traffic signal, will be 
installed at the intersection of Strawberry and Oak Bailey. I am concerned that with this configuration Strawberry Lane 
will unintentionally become a through street, especially to daily commuters. Locals, wanting to avoid waiting to make a 
left turn onto Oak Bailey in order to get to Old Wire will quickly discover that instead of taking a left at the new 
intersection at Oak Bailey, they could instead go straight through Strawberry Lane, which would allow them to only have 
to make a right onto Old Wire. preventing any left turns. This would significantly increase the traffic on the neighborhood 
street of Strawberry Lane, which is not intended to be a main roadway.  

In addition, both exits of Strawberry Lane are hills. In the past ten years, every time Fayetteville has received ice or snow, 
these hills are the last to melt in our area. They arenʹt treated by the city and are still icy/slushy when the rest of the roads 
are clear. During the last, very light, ice event a couple weekends ago, my car slid down Strawberry Lane into the 
intersection with Oak Bailey. I was unable to stop at the stop sign due to the ice. This is typical in winter weather. Using 
the other exit of Strawberry Lane isnʹt any safer, as it is icy, too. I am concerned there will be a significant number of 
accidents for residents of the Strawberry Hill subdivision at this proposed intersection with Strawberry Lane.  

Ultimately, I would agree with proposed Master Street Plan Drawing ʹDʹ. Instead of spending large amounts of money to 
afire land, spending less money to improve Old Wire, as both drawings ʺBʺ and ʺCʺ would require the destruction of 1‐2 
homes, as shown on the maps.  

Thank you for your time, 

Amber Brown�

Special Education Instructional Specialist K-5�

Washington Elementary�

Fayetteville Public Schools�



















































































































































































From: William Claesen
To: Brown, Chris; Stoll, Garner; Curth, Jonathan; Harrison, Andy; Mayor; Gray, Adella; Marsh, Sarah; Kinion, Mark;

Petty, Matthew; Tennant, Justin; Bunch, Sarah; La Tour, John; Smith, Kyle
Subject: Public Commentary on Rolling Hills Drive to Crossover / 265 Extension
Date: Tuesday, February 20, 2018 10:25:26 AM

Mayor Jordan, City Council / City Planning Members,

 

Good morning and I hope that this note finds you well.  Over the course of the past several weeks,
you have each received significant correspondence from various citizens relative to the planned
extension of Rolling Hills Drive to Crossover / 265.   Although there is a firmly related issue of the
potential re-zoning of multiple acres at the eastern terminus of Rolling Hills Drive (from RSF4 to
NC) before the City Council presently, this particular note focuses solely upon the planned
extension of Rolling Hills Drive to Crossover / 265 and the reasons as to why such an
extension should be removed from any current or future City Master Plan.  

Further, Rolling Hills Drive should never be conscionably considered for designation as an arterial
connection just the same.  As I compose this email, please note that there are in excess of 1,100
signatures ( in less than 4 weeks) to a petition which is opposed to such an extension of Rolling
Hills Drive to Crossover / 265. 

 

Rolling Hills Drive - Traffic Citations, Warnings + Accidents

Since February 2015 (and as a matter of public record), there have been 1,476 traffic warnings or
citations issued along Rolling Hills Drive, as well as, 90 accidents (including a fatality) which have
been recorded  along a street which is approximately 1 mile in length.  Across 2017 alone, there
were 429 traffic warnings or citations issued, as well as, 26 accidents.  Just through January 2018,
there have been 45 traffic warnings or citations issued along Rolling Hills Drive.  While our
neighborhood certainly appreciates the vigilance and professionalism of the Fayetteville Police
Department, this amount of traffic citations, as well as, accidents speaks to a significant and
present traffic management issue.  To point,  this amount of traffic citations and accidents is plainly
indicative of the manner in which Rolling Hills Drive is presently treated by the general driving
public.  Across multiple years, our neighborhood has also requested elevated cross-walks at various
points along Rolling Hills Drive to not only curtail speeding, but to reduce the potential for
accidents with such requests subsequently (and repeatedly) being denied (or ignored) by the city.

 

If Rolling Hills Drive is presently witnessing this vast amount of traffic citations, warnings and
accidents, I shudder to fathom the amount of such citations, warnings and accidents which might
arise in the future with a significantly higher traffic volume if an extension were completed to
Crossover/265. Keep in mind that the Fayetteville Police Department could very likely double, if
not quadruple, the present amount of issued citations and warnings on Rolling Hills Drive.  
Frankly, it is not an uncommon event for a neighbor to witness a vehicle traversing East or West on
Rolling Hills Drive at speeds in excess of 50mph+.  It is also not a rare occurrence for our citizens to
be accosted by other drivers when we are attempting to simply exit our driveways onto  Rolling
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Hills Drive or attempting to enter our driveways from Rolling Hills Drive.

 

Should the Fayetteville City Council  decide to approve such an ill-conceived and poorly planned
extension of Rolling Hills Drive to Crossover/265, said extension will also closely traverse or touch
upon the present playground area of Butterfield Trail Elementary.  In addition, the physical
connection point between an envisioned extension and Rolling Hills Drive will also be at or near an
area significantly utilized by children to access Butterfield Trail Elementary.  Quite frankly, the
potential for vehicular accidents involving our neighborhood’s children (and adults) will increase,
and likely exponentially, should the Fayetteville City Council  decide to approve such an extension
of Rolling Hills Drive to Crossover / 265.

 

At worst, Rolling Hills Drive should be treated as a true residential street with elevated crosswalks
and reduced speed limits given the sheer amount of neighborhood children who access Butterfield
Trail Elementary a significant portion of the year, as well as, families and individuals who
frequently utilize the area for general activities.

 

Please keep in mind that a vehicle travelling at the posted speed of 30mph along the preponderance
of Rolling Hills Drive will traverse over 40’ in just one second.  The fact that there have not been
more accidents involving pedestrians (children or adult) has been a very fortunate development
given the current traffic volume of Rolling Hills Drive in conjunction with the amount of
pedestrians in close proximity to the road and in light of the vast amount of traffic infractions
which have been recorded across just the last year alone (429 traffic infractions in 2017).

 

If walkability is indeed a  priority for Fayetteville  as stated within multiple publications,
constructing such a road  extension from Rolling Hills Drive to Crossover/ 265 will do anything but
encourage walkability in existing and well-established neighborhoods such as Rolling Hills,
Huntingdon and Brookhaven.

 

The Extension of Rolling Hills Drive to Crossover / 265 will Destroy Neighborhoods, Negatively
Impact Wildlife and Destroy Long Existing Greenspace

 

A quick inspection of the 2030 Master Plan plainly reveals the anticipated path  of the Rolling Hills
Drive to Crossover/265 extension and that such a path would not only destroy several homes, but
significantly alter the property of other homes just the same.  Presuming that the route of the
aforementioned extension has remain unchanged, one home in particular is that of a widow and her
two sons that would indeed be destroyed.  Other homes maintain beautiful backyards which would
effectively and completely be bisected by such an extension.  Several other homes would also be
negatively impacted by the proposed extension and very likely reduce their home valuations
significantly due to the close proximity of the envisioned extension.  Given the significant acreage
which would be altered by the proposed extension, not only would a significant amount of wildlife
(e.g. deer, etc.) be displaced, but a significant amount of tree canopy would also literally be up-
rooted (which is seemingly anathema to the city of Fayetteville’s own stated desire to remain
“green,” as well as,  in stark contrast to Fayetteville’s designation as a “Tree City USA” for the past



20+ years via the National Arbor Day Foundation).

 

While the city seems to have relented upon the idea of Rolling Hills Drive someday being
designated as an arterial street, to even consider Rolling Hills Drive for such a designation in the
future would be a significant disservice (if not illegal) to the respective homeowners who are in
close proximity to the road.  To point, adding additional lanes to Rolling Hills as an arterial street
(plus buffer zones, sidewalks, etc.) would do nothing other than to further destroy a long existing
neighborhood as such a road would not only be intrusive, but also be within an absolutely unsafe
proximity to homes.

 

71B / North College Avenue is Presently Inadequate

 

Any person who has actually driven upon 71B / North College at various times throughout the day
(specifically from the intersection of Rolling Hills Drive and North College, as well as, North
towards Millsap and beyond) can testify that this area is a quagmire on most occasions.   While a
listing of accidents alone along this aforementioned portion of North College has not been formally
examined, any person who has driven this section of 71B / North College  has been a witness to
multiple accidents across just 2017 alone (with a preponderance of such accidents in the vicinity of
the Whole Foods Market). 

 

Extending Rolling Hills Drive to Crossover / 265 would only serve to effectively “dump” even more
traffic onto an area of North College which is, at most times, woefully inadequate to
handle present traffic volumes.    

 

“Creating” Additional Streets does Not Resolve Traffic Congestion

 

Contrary to popular belief, building bigger roads (e.g. extending Rolling Hills Drive to Crossover /
265 as an example) actually makes traffic congestion  worse due to a phenomenon
entitled induced demand.  Further, large foreign cities such as Paris and Seoul ( as well as  San
Francisco from a domestic perspective) have actually downgraded and/or reduced roadways across
several years in a successful fashion.  

 

Rolling Hills Drive will become an Arterial Street if an Extension to Crossover / 265 is Completed

 

Despite any of the city’s alternative plans to ensure that Rolling Hills Drive would remain a
“collector” street in designation, any completed extension connecting to Crossover / 265 will
undoubtedly turn Rolling Hills Drive into an absolute and unsafe “racetrack.”    

 

 While I am not a road engineer by training, I do traverse these respective roadways on a daily



basis.  In my humble opinion,  there are much more feasible and effective  (as well as palatable)
considerations than for the city to seriously consider a Rolling Hills Drive to Crossover / 265
extension.  Further, the city has much more pressing needs relative to such items as underground
utilities (e.g. aging water pipes), as well as,  rising crime rates as two brief examples which more
greatly impact the daily livability of our respective citizens.  To extend Rolling Hills Drive to
Crossover / 265 is simply neither reasonable nor prudent.

 

In closing, I would like to take the time to express my appreciation to our Mayor, our present
Council leaders, as well as, the members of our City Planning staff for their continued and tireless
efforts on behalf of the city.  While we may indeed disagree on tactical considerations at times, I do
not doubt that we share a common goal, as well as, an overall strategy to ensure Fayetteville's
continued success and positive recognition from a local, regional and national perspective.

 

If you would also ensure that this respective communication becomes a matter of the public record
concerning this issue, I would greatly appreciate such inclusion.

 

Yours Very Respectfully and Sincerely,

 

William Claesen

2930 North Loxley Avenue

Fayetteville, Arkansas  72703

P:  479.871.1359

E:  william.claesen@gmail.com

 

 

https://maps.google.com/?q=2930+North+Loxley+Avenue%0D+Fayetteville,+Arkansas%C2%A0+72703&entry=gmail&source=g
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https://maps.google.com/?q=2930+North+Loxley+Avenue%0D+Fayetteville,+Arkansas%C2%A0+72703&entry=gmail&source=g
tel:(479)%20871-1359
mailto:william.claesen@gmail.com
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Garner, Andrew

From: CityClerk
Sent: Monday, March 5, 2018 8:0� AM
To: Garner, Andrew; Stoll, Garner; Harrison, Andy
&c: peggyrjames@prodigy.net; %olinger, %onnie; Pennington, %lake; %royles, /ana; 

citycouncil@matthewpetty.org; Marr, 'on; Eads, Gail; Roberts, Gina; Henson, Pam; -ohnson, .imberly; 
:illiams, .it; %ranson, /isa; -ordan, /ioneld; /ynch, Rhonda; Mulford, Patti; 1orton, Susan; Ramos, 
Eduardo; Smith, /orinda; Smith, Sondra; Gray, Adella; Marsh, Sarah; .inion, Mark; 7ennant, -ustin; 
%unch, Sarah; /a 7our, -ohn; Smith, .yle

Subject: F:: Rolling Hills Rezoning and Extension

WůĞĂƐĞ ƐĞĞ ĞŵĂŝů ďĞůŽǁ ƌĞŐĂƌĚŝŶŐ ZŽůůŝŶŐ ,ŝůůƐ ^ƵďĚŝǀŝƐŝŽŶ͘  
 
From: WĞŐŐǇ :ĂŵĞƐ ΀ŵĂŝůƚŽ͗ƉĞŐŐǇƌũĂŵĞƐΛƉƌŽĚŝŐǇ͘ŶĞƚ΁  
Sent: ^ƵŶĚĂǇ͕ DĂƌĐŚ Ϭϰ͕ ϮϬϭϴ ϯ͗ϱϳ WD 
To: �ŝƚǇ�ůĞƌŬ фĐŝƚǇĐůĞƌŬΛĨĂǇĞƚƚĞǀŝůůĞͲĂƌ͘ŐŽǀх 
Subject: ZŽůůŝŶŐ ,ŝůůƐ ZĞǌŽŶŝŶŐ ĂŶĚ �ǆƚĞŶƐŝŽŶ 
 
Dear City Clerk,  
Please make this letter part of the permanent record for this issue. 
Peggy 
 
 
 
 
Dear Members of the Planning Commission,  
I am a 25 year resident of the Rolling Hills Subdivision. My husband and I raised our family here, so we can 
reflect on the many changes in the area. I’m a retired FPS teacher and my husband is retired from AT&T. The 
following are some of our thoughts about the items before your commission.  (RH   Rolling Hills) 



 waiting to get on College from Rolling Hills can take a wait through several light changes. Putting more 
traffic on RH will just increase those issues. 



 Our WONDERFUL flyover and the addition of the traffic light and Whole Foods (yay) has made this area 
of College a traffic mess. Cars start waiting to go north near Hobby Lobby at certain times of the day. Pouring 
more cars into this section,  instead of the Joyce or Township junctions seems more reasonable to me. Those 
roads have more options for where drivers can go.  



 With no access to Gregg from this intersection (RH and College - without multiple jogs through 
neighborhoods) it seems like an unwise decision. Get that access first so people can have choices on how to get 
out of the College area easily. 



 if you’re ultimately going to connect to Old Wire, why don’t you vastly improve the Old Wire and Old 
Missouri intersection as well as the section of Old Missouri from Rolling Hills up to Old Wire. (Similar to the 
Old Wire /Mission junction.)  You’ll be funneling the traffic in a very similar fashion without disrupting 
existing neighborhoods. The cars will all end up in the same intersection at Crossover regardless of your path.  



 as we leave our neighborhood on Loxley onto RH, there can be so much congestion that we are stuck 
waiting for quite a while. The intersection in question has that funny little jog and it confuses everyone. 



speed is a huge issue on RH now. This is one of the reasons it is hard to get out onto RH  




 Butterfield is a great school. The traffic in the area has increased exponentially since our son went there. 
He was a bike rider. Today I would not allow that. As an adult who bikes, we won’t ride that way because of the 
speed and narrow passage. Allowing zoning in the area to be more dense than the current designation will cause 



�

so many issues for the school and neighborhoods.  



 Butterfield is crowded now. Where will all of the area kids forced out of Butterfield be bussed to make 
room for the new children? The current zoning will also bring new children, but the higher density in the zoning 
could quadruple the number of children who would come with the lower density zoning.  



  
Please come drive the roads in the morning and afternoon. Put your kid on a bicycle at 3:30 each day. RH is 
only a few blocks long, yet is fed by multiple neighborhoods, shopping centers, at least 4 churches and other 
businesses. Deciding we need those additional changes without seeing the real issues we face is not great city 
planning. 
 
Is this area of town ready for the changes the zone change and road extension will make? We do not think so�  
We believe you need to take a long look at what is REALLY here and only move forward once you’ve solved 
the problems you are going to create. There are other solutions. More brainstorming is needed before you jump 
on the changes you’re currently considering.  
We obviously have plenty of people interested in the issues, so finding volunteers to help find a compromise 
doesn’t seem out of the question.  
 
Sincerely, 
Peggy and Pat James 
2620 N. Stanton Ave. 
Sent from my iPad 
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Garner, Andrew

From: Adrienne .Yello <adriennekYello@gmail.com>
Sent: :ednesday, February 28, 2018 �:04 AM
To: dog13gregg@aol.com; rautry333@gmail.com; lesliebeld@aol.com; 

zniederman.planningcommission@gmail.com; atq@flintlocklab.com; matthew.johnson@mercy.net; 
matt@mbl-arch.com; rnoble@crcrawford.com; Sloanscroggin.planning@gmail.com; Gray, Adella; 
Petty, Matthew; %unch, Sarah; .inion, Mark; Garner, Andrew; Curth, -onathan; 7ennant, -ustin; Mayor; 
CityBAttorney; Marsh, Sarah; /a 7our, -ohn; Marr, 'on

Subject: Rolling Hills Extension

Hello, 
 
I am writing to comment on the City of Fayetteville
s proposed change to the 2030 Master Street Plan regarding 
Rolling Hills Drive. 
 
I live in the Huntingdon subdivision, the neighborhood that would be cut through and changed forever if the 
extension goes through.  My daughter walks to school at Butterfield.  Huntingdon is a quiet, family oriented 
subdivision that has been around a long time.  It has mature trees and abundant wildlife.  We all know each 
other.  Our kids walk to the neighborhood pond and ride their bikes to each other
s houses.  We all walk to the 
neighborhood pool.  This walkability would be completely destroyed if the extension goes through.  Regardless 
of whether the road is arterial or a collector, if it connects College and Crossover, it will be have heavy traffic 
and people will speed through it.  I would not feel safe letting my children walk or ride their bikes in our 
neighborhood.  It will also put the children who attend Butterfield in danger as there will be a high traffic road 
running beside it, a lot of traffic noise, and construction for years to come.   
 
Furthermore, there does not seem to be much of an upside to the extension.  In the recent public input meeting, 
no one could give a clear answer as to what the benefit of this extension would be.  The only answer given was 
that it had been on the plan for many years.  At best, this might save people trying to get to College a couple of 
minutes.  But then they would bottle neck on College anyway since the design of our City lends itself to 
everyone trying to get on 49 at the same point from Joyce or the Flyover.  This would only exacerbate that 
problem.  We need more ways for people to get on 49 at different points.  We do not need to make it easier for 
everyone to get to the same spot and back up traffic on College--often past Rolling Hills Drive.  Moreover, I do 
not believe we should be planning our City on the sole premise of people commuting to other cities instead of 
working here in Fayetteville.   
 
I believe in this City
s desire to have a walkable, bicycle friendly community where people live and work 
nearby.  This extension is not in keeping with that goal. 
 
Please consider removing the Rolling Hills Drive extension from the Master Street plan downgrade the existing 
Rolling Hills to a collector street.   
 
Thank you for your time, 
 
Adrienne Kvello 
3140 N Tartan Way 
Fayetteville, AR 72703 
 
Adrienne Kvello 



�

 
 
 
 
 



1

Garner, Andrew

From: 7onya /andrum <traYel.teach.transform@gmail.com>
Sent: Monday, March 5, 2018 5:3� PM
To: Garner, Andrew
Subject: Please 2ppose Rezoning

I am writing to asN that \ou oppose the re]oning of the land on the east side of Rolling Hills.  $dditionall\, we are ver\ interested 
in that land being proteFted rather than developed and asN that \ou do all in \our power to see that the area does not beFome a 
mass of FooNie�Futter housing.  If an\ re]oning happens, it needs to be to ensure proteFtion of that green spaFe, fewer houses 
and safet\ for our sFhool Fhildren. 
 
:hile I understand that this is an overlapping of several issues, I am extremel\ FonFerned about the future of our 
neighborhood.   7he re]oning and development of the man\ aFres south of %utterfield seems Fontrar\ to what the Cit\ of 
)a\etteville sa\s it represents.  2ur Fit\ needs its trees, its wooded areas and its wildlife habitat.  7he Fiti]ens do not want large 
traFts of land Flear Fut in order to have developers put up subdivisions.  :hile I understand there is a need for housing, the Fit\ 
must be intentional and proaFtive in order to maintain the FharaFter and small town feel of )a\etteville.  Clear Futting trees and 
flattening large green spaFes in the heart of )a\etteville is not in our best interest.  :e must find the best approaFh for ensuring 
that some of that green spaFe be proteFted. 
  
$s the Fit\ worNs diligentl\ to address population growth, a FonsFientious effort must be Fontinuousl\ renewed in order to 
prioriti]e the Tualit\ of life of loFal Fiti]ens rather than the wishes and whims of wealth\, self�interested developers and 
businessmen.  :e deserve better, our environment deserves better, and this great Fit\ deserves better. 
 
I sinFerel\ appreFiate \our time and efforts regarding the matter of the re]oning.  I firml\ believe that the far maMorit\ want what 
is best for our wonderful Fommunit\. Please, when \ou Fonsider that matter of re]oning, prioriti]e the needs of the maMorit\ and 
oppose this unaFFeptable proposal.  
  
:arm regards, 
7on\a /andrum 
 



From: Jennifer O’Neal
To: Brown, Chris; Stoll, Garner; Harrison, Andy; Curth, Jonathan; Mayor; Tennant, Justin; Bunch, Sarah
Subject: Proposed Extension of Rolling Hills
Date: Wednesday, February 21, 2018 7:10:34 PM

Fayetteville City Government:

My name is Jennifer O'Neal, and I live on N Katherine Avenue.  I returned to NWA after
being away for almost 10 years and chose this neighborhood in Fayetteville because it was on
the East Side, the streets were safe and quiet, and the neighborhood was established and still
maintained it's original character.  

The thought of extending rolling hills to knock a second or two off of someone's commute or
for any other reason honestly makes me a little sick.  This is a terrible idea.  It will irreparably
alter the neighborhood not to mention those homes and families most near or in it's path. 
Property values will plummet as well.  We have worked hard to build our financial stability
and want to pay taxes to a city that respects that. 

It also seems like a colossal waste of city funding.  

Additionally, the rezoning of the area behind Butterfield to accommodate 920 families instead
of 92 will cause even more issues.  

I look forward to both of these ideas being rescinded!  I do not want to move.  Neither do
many of my neighbors, but it would seem you aim to lower my property value and turn our
area of town into a much lower rent area with too many roads, not enough trees, and far too
many people living there not to mention passing through.  

With sadness,

Jennifer O'Neal

mailto:cbrown@fayetteville-ar.gov
mailto:gstoll@fayetteville-ar.gov
mailto:aharrison@fayetteville-ar.gov
mailto:jcurth@fayetteville-ar.gov
mailto:Mayor@fayetteville-ar.gov
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Garner, Andrew

From: %en 2wen <benoweninc@gmail.com>
Sent: Monday, March 5, 2018 �:3� AM
To: dog13gregg@aol.com; rautry333@gmail.com; lesliebeld@aol.com; 

zniederman.planningcommission@gmail.com; atq@flintlocklab.com; matthew.johnson@mercy.net; 
matt@mbl-arch.com; rnoble@crcrawford.com; Sloanscroggin.planning@gmail.com; Garner, Andrew

Subject: Rezoning of 22 acres and Rolling Hills extension

7hanN \ou for all that \ou do to maNe our Fit\ suFh a great plaFe to live.  I Nnow that managing all of the Fompeting 
interests is not eas\ and helping our area grow in a responsible wa\ is ver\ Fomplex.   
I would liNe to express m\ opposition to the appliFation to re]one the �� aFres near %utterfield (lementar\ from 
R6)� to 1C and extend Rolling Hills 'rive. 
I understand the neFessar\ growth that we will see in our Fit\.  %ut this appliFation is irresponsible.   
7he sFhools, the utilities and the roads in this area are alread\ over FapaFit\.  If the owner of this propert\ wants to 
develop it, the\ need to address all of the issues that the development will Fause.   
M\ first FhoiFe would be for \ou to den\ the re]oning and remove the Rolling Hills (xtension to ���.  M\ seFond 
FhoiFe would be for \ou to downgrade Rolling Hills 'rive from an arterial to a FolleFtor on the Fit\ plan.   
Thank you, 
 
 
--  
Ben Owen 
2427 N Warwick Dr 
Fayetteville, AR  72703 
479-582-4990 
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Garner, Andrew

From: Anna McClard Pope <aemcclard@gmail.com>
Sent: 7uesday, March �, 2018 3:13 PM
To: dog13gregg@aol.com; rautry333@gmail.com; lesliebeld@aol.com; 

zniederman.planningcommission@gmail.com; atq@flintlocklab.com; matthew.johnson@mercy.net; 
matt@mbl-arch.com; rnoble@crcrawford.com; Sloanscroggin.planning@gmail.com; Garner, Andrew; 
CityClerk

Subject: Rolling Hills Rezoning Request

�ĞĂƌ WůĂŶŶŝŶŐ �ŽŵŵŝƐƐŝŽŶ KĨĨŝĐŝĂůƐ͕ 
 
�Ɛ Ă ĐŝƚŝǌĞŶ ŽĨ &ĂǇĞƚƚĞǀŝůůĞ ĂŶĚ ŵĞŵďĞƌ ŽĨ ƚŚĞ ZŽůůŝŶŐ ,ŝůůƐ �ŽŵŵƵŶŝƚǇ͕ / ǁŽƵůĚ ůŝŬĞ ƚŽ ĞǆƉƌĞƐƐ ŵǇ ŽƉƉŽƐŝƚŝŽŶ ƚŽ ƚŚĞ 
ƌĞǌŽŶŝŶŐ ƌĞƋƵĞƐƚ ƉƵƚ ĨŽƌƚŚ ďǇ :ŽƌŐĞŶƐŽŶ ĂŶĚ �ƐƐŽĐŝĂƚĞƐ͘ dŚĞ ŝŵƉĂĐƚ ƚŽ ƚŚĞ ĐƵƌƌĞŶƚ ŝŶĨƌĂƐƚƌƵĐƚƵƌĞ͕ ƐĐŚŽŽůƐ͕ ĂŶĚ 
ĞŶǀŝƌŽŶŵĞŶƚ ŚĂƐ ŶŽƚ ďĞĞŶ ƐƚƵĚŝĞĚ ƚŽ Ă ĚĞŐƌĞĞ ƚŽ ƉƌŽǀŝĚĞ ƐƵĨĨŝĐŝĞŶƚ ĞǀŝĚĞŶĐĞ ƚŚĂƚ ƚŚŝƐ ǁŝůů ŶŽƚ ŶĞŐĂƚŝǀĞůǇ ŝŵƉĂĐƚ ƚŚĞ 
ĂƌĞĂ͘  
 
/Ŷ ĂĚĚŝƚŝŽŶ͕ / Ăŵ ĐŽŶĐĞƌŶĞĚ ĨŽƌ ƚŚĞ ǁŝůĚůŝĨĞ ƚŚĂƚ ƌĞƐŝĚĞƐ ŝŶ ƚŚĞ tĞƚůĂŶĚƐ ĂƌĞĂ ƚŚĂƚ ǁŽƵůĚ ďĞ ĚĞƐƚƌŽǇĞĚ ĂƐ ƚŚĞ ƌĞƐƵůƚ ŽĨ 
ƚŚŝƐ ƉŽƚĞŶƚŝĂů ĚĞǀĞůŽƉŵĞŶƚ͘  
 
/ ǁŽƵůĚ ůŝŬĞ ƚŽ ĂĚĚ ŵǇ ƐƚĂƚĞŵĞŶƚ ƚŽ ƚŚĞ ƉƵďůŝĐ ƌĞĐŽƌĚ͘  
 
dŚĂŶŬ ǇŽƵ͕ 
�ŶŶĂ 
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Garner, Andrew

From: Ryan %illingsley <ryan.billingsley@gmail.com>
Sent: Sunday, March 11, 2018 10:1� PM
To: dog13gregg@aol.com; rautry333@gmail.com; lesliebeld@aol.com; 

zniederman.planningcommission@gmail.com; atq@flintlocklab.com; matthew.johnson@mercy.net; 
matt@mbl-arch.com; rnoble@crcrawford.com; Sloanscroggin.planning@gmail.com; Garner, Andrew; 
CityClerk

&c: Mayor
Subject: Planning Commission Meeting tomorrow for Rolling Hills

To the members of the planning commission, 
 
I hope this e-mail may become part of the official record pertaining to this entire issue of Rolling Hills and the 
city master plan. 
 
My name is Ryan Billingsley and I live in the Huntingdon neighborhood right off of Oak Bailey.  
 
I have e-mailed some of you before, but in light of the new recommendation from the planning commission I 
wanted to write again before tomorrow
s meeting on March 12th. I sincerely hope you can read it to the end 
because it means a lot to me. 
 
I have lived in Fayetteville my entire life. This is the oldest neighborhood association in the entire city. As I hope you all know well, 
northeast Fayetteville is a special place with quiet neighborhoods full of character and giant trees. We have amazing green space in 
Huntingdon and a neighborhood pond right across the street from my house. We have deer walk through our backyard all the time. Northeast 
Fayetteville is my home and the only one I
ve ever known, as is the case for many other families in the area.  
 
The entire concept of the city recommending that Rolling Hills be built through the woods and dump traffic onto Oak Bailey is incredibly 
disturbing to me. By law the owner of the land in question can develop his land to zoning specifications and build entrances to his 
development where his property borders. The city has absolutely no need to step in and insist one of those roads be a cut-through of land not 
owned by the developer. It is simply unnecessary and, quite frankly, a little disturbing. 
 
 We were presented with an "Option D" at the meeting on Rolling Hills last month. It was OVERWHELMINGLY the most popular option 
from those in attendance. This option removed Rolling Hills as a cut-through from the master plan and would allow the developer to develop 
his property with winding neighborhood roads without suggesting to other traffic that this is a place to drive through if you don
t live here. 
Old Wire has worked my entire life as a way to get to Rolling Hills (while conveniently avoiding speeding through family-filled 
neighborhoods).  
 
I must point out that the latest disclosure of the planning commission
s recommendation on the city website begins with a highly problematic 
point, suggesting that how we described Rolling Hills in 1965 should dictate how we ruin well-established and beautiful neighborhoods in 
2018. If Rolling Hills was once described as a thoroughfare connecting College Ave. to several neighborhoods it is of absolutely no concern 
to us today and it is extremely incorrect to suggest this is why we should push traffic through those beautiful neighborhoods to a previously 
non-existent part of the city. 
 
To claim that something is "needed" is a strong claim and should be examined with all considerations. What effect does it have on wildlife, 
what effect does it have on the families who live in these neighborhoods, and the children that attend Butterfield elementary? 
 
I have driven up Old Missouri and down Old Wire to get to Crossover my entire life, AND I live in a neighborhood that necessitates driving 
on these roads daily, and I have NEVER considered it a need for Rolling Hills to be extended. Never once have I wished to drive through 
those woods to literally save perhaps 3 minutes at most. To claim that these two projects are separate is disingenuous. There is absolutely no 
need for our city master plan to contain this recommendation. The need does not exist. This is the definition of a want, and we do not have 
the moral right to do things that we want at the expense of others happiness. This is by definition morally wrong to carry out and I am 
ashamed of our city for recommending it.  
 



�

I am extremely sad that this is how our local government works. I am extremely sad that I
ve been TOLD by city planners that the planning 
commission isn
t supposed to consider the effect on families and neighborhoods (otherwise known as political complaints apparently). 
 
I completely understand that you are doing your job. Somebody drew a line through the woods and called it a master plan. Now unfortunately 
it is your job to figure out a way to make it happen. You are just doing your job but the job is Zrong. We don
t need it.  
 
This is where we live. Please understand that. 
 
I sincerely hope you hear the message coming from the people who actually live here during tomorrow
s meeting. 
 
 
Thank you very much for your time, 
Ryan Billingsley 
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Garner, Andrew

From: Mary %ollero <marybollero@gmail.com>
Sent: Monday, March 12, 2018 2:53 PM
To: rautry333@gmail.com; lesliebeld@aol.com; zniederman.planningcommission@gmail.com; 

atq@flintlocklab.com; matthew.johnson@mercy.net; matt@mbl-arch.com; rnoble@crcrawford.com; 
Sloanscroggin.planning@gmail.com; Garner, Andrew; dog13gregg@aol.com; CityClerk

Subject: Rolling Hills Collector 'owngrade and Extension RemoYal

To the city of Fayetteville planning commission and to whom else it may concern, 

With the exception of a few years between the ages of 4 and 7, I have lived in Fayetteville my entire life. I love 
this city and I have always been proud to call it my home. I grew up on =ion road, attended Butterfield 
Elementary, and in the summer of 2007, before my sophomore year of high school, my parents bought a house 
on Rolling Hills Dr, where they still live now. In 2015, a couple years after I married, my husband and I bought 
a house on the corner of Rolling Hills Dr. and Sheryl Ave. We loved the location in regards to being near my 
parents as we started a family, but also its general location in Fayetteville, the beautiful established trees of the 
neighborhood, the wonderful neighbors and top rated school for our future children to attend. It has been the 
perfect first home for us. 

Imagine this is your scenario, your life, and now your property value, your child
s safety and overall 
neighborhood livelihood are being threatened by an unnecessary plan to widen and extend Rolling Hills Dr to 
Crossover.  

The children attending Butterfield school do not need a 4 lane road next to their learning environment. The 
noise from traffic will surely inhibit their concentration, the traffic volume and speeds will heighten the 
potential for pedestrian involved traffic accidents. We do not want this for our children. Would you want this 
for your children who walk to school everyday?  

My husband and I have a house situated right behind ours resulting in only having a small back and side yard. 
We recently added a fence to the east side of our house, which sits on the corner of Rolling Hills. We created a 
much needed safe space for our two year old son to play and added to our overall fenced yard space. If as a 
planning commission you decide to keep Rolling Hills as an arterial road and not downgrade to a collector, our 
fence and new yard space will be obliterated either now or in the future when it is widened to 4 lanes, even 
further hurting our property
s value. We already have the fact that our house is on the corner of Rolling Hills 
going against us if a road widening happens, but if our yard is made smaller we will recieves something close to 
peanuts when and if we decide to sell our house. 

Who wants to live in a house with no yard on the corner of a 4 lane street?? Would you pay your hard earned 
money for a home like that?  

Please doZngrade Rolling Hills from an arterial to a collector at tonight
s meeting� 

Please remove the proposed Rolling Hills extension to Crossover from the 0aster City Plan�  

Two entire neighborhoods livlihoods are at stake.  

Our children
s safety is at stake.  



�

Is a developers profitable interests more important than your city
s residents and children
s safety and 
livlihood???? 

If it is, then I am very disappointed in the city I have lived and loved for my entire life. Please don
t make this 
about money and profit, don
t insult us by moving forward with this plan, raising our taxes to pay for something 
we do not want and cannot afford, especially when our homes and the neighborhood we love are the price we 
will have to pay.  

Thank you for your time in reading my concerns. 

Respectfully,  

Mary Bollero 

3007 N Sheryl Ave 

Fayetteville, AR  
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Garner, Andrew

From: Forest <fdenger@gmail.com>
Sent: Monday, March 12, 2018 8:43 AM
To: Garner, Andrew
Subject: Rolling hills extension

'ear Fit\ planner, 
 
I live in Huntingdon neighborhood on ���� ( Charing Cross, )a\etteville.  $s a FonFerned Fiti]en, I 
believe it would be detrimental to our neighborhood and our Fhildren residing in the neighborhood to 
install a Fut through that divides our neighborhood.  7his inFludes arterial or FolleFtor streets, as both 
will Fut our neighborhood in �, and Fause biNe and pedestrian ha]ards. :e regularl\ have Fhildren 
riding biF\Fles on these streets and bringing inFreased non�neighborhood traffiF would be a disaster 
for our Fhildren. 
 
7here are several alternatives to this Fut�through plan� 
 
�� Improve the interseFtion of Rolling Hills and 2ld Missouri and 2ld Missouri and 2ld :ire to maNe 
the existing eastbound route more effiFient. *ive eastbound  traffiF right of wa\, deFreasing travel 
time for east�west bound traffiF. 7his would onl\ be a few hundred \ards of length to the Fut�through 
option, and would not displaFe an\ residents or divide neighborhoods.  It would also be as effeFtive or 
more effeFtive than putting a FolleFtor straight through, due to the amount of FonstruFtion needed for 
eaFh. 
 
�� Improve traffiF lights on -o\Fe and add a Fenter lane. 7he lights are set to allow minimal side traffiF 
to obtain right of wa\ aFFess to -o\Fe even during rush hour. <ou should not be stopping at all � red 
lights during rush hour when traveling (ast and west. It does not maNe sense that these.lights are not 
s\nFhroni]ed, and it would be a nearl\ free option �outside the Fost of a traffiF stud\ and timing 
design�. If -o\Fe light timing were set properl\, \ou would get signifiFantl\ more bandwidth out of the 
street. 
 
�� Manage 7ownship a little better. $s it exists toda\, during rush hour, 7ownship and College  lights 
do not allow enough Fars through during heav\ utili]ation, Fausing baFNups in all direFtions and in 
turn lanes. 7he light should not be onl\ letting a few Fars through eaFh time during heav\ traffiF, but it 
should allow substantial traffiF through, mostl\ Flearing the lanes for eaFh green signal. 7his would 
double or more the FapaFit\ of this interseFtion. Improving and lengthening the eastbound township 
turn lanes would also be benefiFial. 
 
In Flosing, please Fonsider Fompletel\ removing an\ Fut�through road through our neighborhood b\ 
removing the plan to extend rolling hills. $lso, through the savings.on this proMeFt, please Fonsider the 
above � FonFepts that would substantiall\ improve east�west traffiF on this half of the Fit\. 
 
7hanN \ou, 
)orest 'enger 
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Garner, Andrew

From: %ruce -ohanson <bruce.johanson@johansongroup.net>
Sent: Friday, March 2, 2018 5:2� PM
To: dog13gregg@aol.com; rautry333@gmail.com; lesliebeld@aol.com; 

zniederman.planningcommission@gmail.com; atq@flintlocklab.com; matthew.johnson@mercy.net; 
matt@mbl-arch.com; rnoble@crcrawford.com; Sloanscroggin.planning@gmail.com; Garner, Andrew

Subject: Rolling Hills 'riYe

�ĞĂƌ WůĂŶŶŝŶŐ �ŽŵŵŝƐƐŝŽŶ �ŽŵŵŝƚƚĞĞ DĞŵďĞƌƐ͗ 
 
&ŝƌƐƚ ŽĨ Ăůů͕ ƚŚĂŶŬ ǇŽƵ ĨŽƌ ƚŚĞ ƚŝŵĞ͕ ĞĨĨŽƌƚ ĂŶĚ ĞǆƉĞƌƚŝƐĞ ƚŚĂƚ ǇŽƵ Ăůů ŚĂǀĞ ƉƌŽǀŝĚĞĚ ĂƐ ŵĞŵďĞƌƐ ŽĨ ƚŚĞ &ĂǇĞƚƚĞǀŝůůĞ 
WůĂŶŶŝŶŐ �ŽŵŵŝƐƐŝŽŶ͘   
 
DǇ ǁŝĨĞ͕ �ĞďďŝĞ ĂŶĚ /͕ ŚĂǀĞ ďĞĞŶ ƌĞƐŝĚĞŶƚƐ ŽŶĞ ďůŽĐŬ ŽĨĨ ŽĨ ZŽůůŝŶŐ ,ŝůůƐ �ƌŝǀĞ ƐŝŶĐĞ ϭϵϴϲ͘  �ŽƚŚ ŽƵƌ ďŽǇƐ ĂƚƚĞŶĚĞĚ 
�ƵƚƚĞƌĨŝĞůĚ dƌĂŝů �ůĞŵĞŶƚĂƌǇ ĨƌŽŵ <ŝŶĚĞƌŐĂƌƚĞŶ ƚŚƌŽƵŐŚ ϲƚŚ 'ƌĂĚĞ͘ tĞ ŚĂǀĞ ĞŶũŽǇĞĚ ŽƵƌ ŚŽŵĞ ĂŶĚ ŽƵƌ ŶĞŝŐŚďŽƌƐ ŽŶ 
ďŽƚŚ ƐŝĚĞƐ ŽĨ ZŽůůŝŶŐ ,ŝůůƐ �ƌŝǀĞ ƚŚĞ ƉĂƐƚ ϯϮ ǇĞĂƌƐ͘  tĞ ŚĂǀĞ ŽďƐĞƌǀĞĚ ƚŚĞ ŝŶĐƌĞĂƐĞĚ ƚƌĂĨĨŝĐ ƚŚĞ ůĂƐƚ ƐĞǀĞƌĂů ǇĞĂƌƐ ƚŽ ǁŚĞƌĞ 
ŝƚ ŚĂƐ ďĞĞŶ ŝŶĐƌĞĂƐŝŶŐ ŚĂƌĚ ƚŽ ŐĞƚ ƚŚƌŽƵŐŚ ƚŚĞ ŝŶƚĞƌƐĞĐƚŝŽŶ Ăƚ �ŽůůĞŐĞ �ǀĞŶƵĞ ĂŶĚ ZŽůůŝŶŐ ,ŝůůƐ �ƌŝǀĞ ĂŶĚ ƚŚĞ ŝŶƚĞƌƐĞĐƚŝŽŶ 
ŽĨ KůĚ DŝƐƐŽƵƌŝ ZŽĂĚ ĂŶĚ ZŽůůŝŶŐ ,ŝůůƐ �ƌŝǀĞ ǁŝƚŚ ƚŚĞ ŵŽƌŶŝŶŐ ĂŶĚ ĞǀĞŶŝŶŐ ĐŽŵŵƵƚĞƌ ƚƌĂĨĨŝĐ͘  >ĂƚĞůǇ͕ ƚŚĞ ƚƌĂĨĨŝĐ ŚĂƐ 
ŝŶĐƌĞĂƐĞĚ ƚŽ ƚŚĞ ƉŽŝŶƚ ŶŽǁ ƚŚĂƚ ďŽƚŚ ŝŶƚĞƌƐĞĐƚŝŽŶƐ ĂƌĞ ďƵƐǇ ŽĨĨ ĂŶĚ ŽŶ ƚŚƌŽƵŐŚŽƵƚ ƚŚĞ ĚĂǇ͘  'ŝǀĞŶ ƚŚĂƚ ŵŽƐƚ ŽĨ ZŽůůŝŶŐ 
,ŝůůƐ �ƌŝǀĞ ŝƐ ƌĞƐŝĚĞŶƚŝĂů ĂŶĚ ƚŚĞ ĞǆƚĞŶƐŝŽŶ ƚŽ �ƌŽƐƐŽǀĞƌ ZŽĂĚ ǁŽƵůĚ ďĞ ŵŽƐƚůǇ ƌĞƐŝĚĞŶƚŝĂů͕ Ă ĨŽƵƌͲůĂŶĞ ďŽƵůĞǀĂƌĚ ǁŽƵůĚ 
ŝŶĐƌĞĂƐĞ ƚŚĞ ƚƌĂĨĨŝĐ ĐŽƵŶƚ ƐƵĐŚ ĂƐ :ŽǇĐĞ ^ƚƌĞĞƚ ǁŚŝĐŚ ŝƐ Ă ŚŝŐŚůǇ ĐŽŵŵĞƌĐŝĂůŝǌĞĚ ƐƚƌĞĞƚ ĂŶĚ ĐƌĞĂƚĞ Ă ĚĂŶŐĞƌŽƵƐ ƌŽĂĚ ĨŽƌ 
ǁĂůŬŝŶŐ ĂŶĚ ďŝŬŝŶŐ ƚƌĂĨĨŝĐ ĂƐ ǁĞůů ĂƐ ĨŽƌ ƐƚƵĚĞŶƚƐ ŚĞĂĚŝŶŐ ƚŽ ĂŶĚ ĨƌŽŵ �ƵƚƚĞƌĨŝĞůĚ dƌĂŝů �ůĞŵĞŶƚĂƌǇ͘   
 
tĞ ĚŽ ĨĂǀŽƌ ƚŚĞ ƌĞĐĞŶƚ ƌĞĐŽŵŵĞŶĚĂƚŝŽŶ ƚŽ ĚŽǁŶŐƌĂĚĞ ZŽůůŝŶŐ ,ŝůůƐ �ƌŝǀĞ ĨƌŽŵ ĂŶ ĂƌƚĞƌŝĂů ƚŽ Ă ĐŽůůĞĐƚŽƌ ĂŶĚ ĂůƐŽ ĨĞĞů 
ƚŚĂƚ ƚŚĞ ZŽůůŝŶŐ ,ŝůůƐ ĞǆƚĞŶƐŝŽŶ ƚŽ �ƌŽƐƐŽǀĞƌ ZŽĂĚ ŝƐ ŶŽƚ Ă ŶĞĐĞƐƐĂƌǇ ĞǆƉĞŶƐĞ ǁŝƚŚ ƚŚĞ ĞǆŝƐƚŝŶŐ KůĚ DŝƐƐŽƵƌŝ ZŽĂĚ ĂŶĚ KůĚ 
tŝƌĞ ZŽĂĚ ƚŽ �ƌŽƐƐŽǀĞƌ ĂŶĚ ƚŚĞ KůĚ DŝƐƐŽƵƌŝ ZŽĂĚ ƚŽ :ŽǇĐĞ ^ƚƌĞĞƚ ƚŽ �ƌŽƐƐŽǀĞƌ ƐƚƌĞĞƚ ƐƚƌƵĐƚƵƌĞ͘  ^ŝŐŶĂů ůŝŐŚƚƐ Ăƚ ZŽůůŝŶŐ 
,ŝůůƐ �ƌŝǀĞ ĂŶĚ KůĚ DŝƐƐŽƵƌŝ ZŽĂĚ ŝŶƚĞƌƐĞĐƚŝŽŶ ĂŶĚ KůĚ DŝƐƐŽƵƌŝ ZŽĂĚ ĂŶĚ KůĚ tŝƌĞ ZŽĂĚ ŝŶƚĞƌƐĞĐƚŝŽŶ ǁŽƵůĚ ďĞ 
ďĞŶĞĨŝĐŝĂů ĂŶĚ ĂƐƐŝƐƚ ǁŝƚŚ ƌĞŐƵůĂƚŝŶŐ ƚŚĞ ĐƵƌƌĞŶƚ ĂŶĚ ĨƵƚƵƌĞ ƚƌĂĨĨŝĐ ĨůŽǁ͘   
 
dŚĂŶŬ ǇŽƵ ĨŽƌ ǇŽƵƌ ƚŝŵĞ ĂŶĚ ŚŽƉĞ ƚŚĂƚ ǇŽƵ ǁŝůů ŚĞůƉ ƵƐ ƚŽ ŬĞĞƉ ŽƵƌ ĐƵƌƌĞŶƚ ƌĞƐŝĚĞŶƚŝĂů ĂƌĞĂ ĂƐ ŽŶĞ ŽĨ ƚŚĞ ŚŝŐŚůǇ 
ĂƉƉƌĞĐŝĂƚĞĚ ĂŶĚ ůŽŶŐͲƚŝŵĞ ƌĞƐŝĚĞŶƚŝĂů ŶĞŝŐŚďŽƌŚŽŽĚƐ ŝŶ ƚŚĞ �ŝƚǇ ŽĨ &ĂǇĞƚƚĞǀŝůůĞ͘ 
 
tŝƚŚ ŬŝŶĚ ƌĞŐĂƌĚƐ͕ 
 
�ƌƵĐĞ ĂŶĚ �ĞďďŝĞ :ŽŚĂŶƐŽŶ 
ϭϭϬϬ �͘ 'ůĞŶŶ >ĂŶĞ 
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Garner, Andrew

From: /iz .rauft <lkrauft@gmail.com>
Sent: 7uesday, March �, 2018 12:02 PM
To: dog13gregg@aol.com; rautry333@gmail.com; lesliebeld@aol.com; 

zniederman.planningcommission@gmail.com; atq@flintlocklab.com; matthew.johnson@mercy.net; 
matt@mbl-arch.com; rnoble@crcrawford.com; Sloanscroggin.planning@gmail.com; Garner, Andrew; 
CityClerk

Subject: Rezoning near Rolling Hills neighborhood

Hello all, 
 
M\ name is /i] .rauft. 
 
7oda\, I
m writing to \ou as a Fiti]en of )a\etteville and resident of the Rolling Hills neighborhood. I
m ver\ FonFerned about the 
fate of our neighborhood. I
ve been stud\ing maps, plans, proposals, re]oning appliFations, and  numerous doFuments I
ve 
aFTuired via the )reedom of Information $Ft.  
 
I Nnow that -orgenson and $ssoFiates have resubmitted their appliFation to re]one a portion of propert\ owned b\ -ames 
.eenan, due to glaring defiFienFies in the previous appliFation. It
s shoFNing that it was approved in its inFomplete state.  
 
If the planning Fommission approves that appliFation a seFond time, it will get sent on to the Cit\ CounFil whom I believe will 
approve it based on various master plans. I Fannot properl\ Fonve\ via email how I am adamantl\ against this re]oning. I have 
man\ FonFerns� 
 
�. 7his is a wildlife habitat full of gorgeous deer, foxes, bats, songbirds, and man\ other speFies. It is also an established 
wetland that is at times used as an outdoor Flassroom. $ll of this will go awa\ as a FonseTuenFe of the re]oning.  
 
�. 7he interseFtion of Rolling Hills and 2ld Missouri is alread\ dangerous for pedestrians. Children are basiFall\ pla\ing frogger 
going to and from %utterfield (lementar\. 7raffiF will inFrease dramatiFall\ as a FonseTuenFe of the re]oning.  
 
�. 7he soil on the �� undeveloped aFres is aFtuall\ ver\ unsuitable for building. $ geologist has eduFated me enough that I Nnow 
the soil is FonduFive to run off, and literall\ Forrosive to FonFrete. Can \ou imagine what would happen to the properties of 
adMaFent homeowners after a heav\ ran if there was suddenl\ a lot of pavement in that area" )looded properties and fault\ 
FonstruFtion would be a FonseTuenFe of the re]oning.  
 
�. 7his is probabl\ the most disturbing and insulting� I have Fome to understand that if Rolling Hills were to be extended, it would 
later be FonneFted aFross Crossover road to 6Nillern, and eventuall\ pushed through to the %rooNwater subdivision. $m I to be 
at peaFe Nnowing that m\ neighbors homes are to be destro\ed, m\ sFhool age Fhildren
s safet\ is to be Fompromised, wildlife 
habitats are to be destro\ed, all to Freate a shortFut for the wealth\ people �i.e. some Ra]orbaFN FoaFhes� on the (ast 6ide of 
town" It
s a disgraFe to the hardworNing people that live in our neighborhood. 7he favoritism of the wealth\ would be an obvious 
FonseTuenFe of the re]oning.  
 
I
m urging \ou to vote against this re]oning. It will have impaFts and FonseTuenFes be\ond the immediate area proposed. I
m 
looNing at the big piFture, and I hope \ou will too. Please Fonsider the wishes of hundreds of families that are proud to live in the 
heart of )a\etteville, and not the desires of a few. 
 
 
I appreFiate \our time,  
/i] .rauft 
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Garner, Andrew

From: CityClerk
Sent: Friday, March �, 2018 10:5� AM
To: %olinger, %onnie; Pennington, %lake; %royles, /ana; citycouncil@matthewpetty.org; Marr, 'on; Eads, 

Gail; Roberts, Gina; Henson, Pam; -ohnson, .imberly; :illiams, .it; %ranson, /isa; -ordan, /ioneld; 
/ynch, Rhonda; Mulford, Patti; 1orton, Susan; Ramos, Eduardo; Smith, /orinda; Smith, Sondra; Gray, 
Adella; Marsh, Sarah; .inion, Mark; 7ennant, -ustin; %unch, Sarah; /a 7our, -ohn; Smith, .yle

&c: Garner, Andrew; Stoll, Garner; Harrison, Andy; abigailmmyers@gmail.com
Subject: F:: Rolling Hills 'riYe expansion and extension

WůĞĂƐĞ ƐĞĞ ĞŵĂŝů ďĞůŽǁ ƌĞŐĂƌĚŝŶŐ ZŽůůŝŶŐ ,ŝůůƐ �ƌŝǀĞ͘ 
 
From: �ďŝŐĂŝů DǇĞƌƐ ΀ŵĂŝůƚŽ͗ĂďŝŐĂŝůŵŵǇĞƌƐΛŐŵĂŝů͘ĐŽŵ΁  
Sent: &ƌŝĚĂǇ͕ DĂƌĐŚ Ϭϵ͕ ϮϬϭϴ ϭϬ͗ϰϳ �D 
To: �ŝƚǇ�ůĞƌŬ фĐŝƚǇĐůĞƌŬΛĨĂǇĞƚƚĞǀŝůůĞͲĂƌ͘ŐŽǀх 
Subject: ZŽůůŝŶŐ ,ŝůůƐ �ƌŝǀĞ ĞǆƉĂŶƐŝŽŶ ĂŶĚ ĞǆƚĞŶƐŝŽŶ 
 
tĞ ĂƌĞ ǁƌŝƚŝŶŐ ƚŽ ĞǆƉƌĞƐƐ ŽƵƌ ĐŽŶĐĞƌŶ ĂďŽƵƚ ƚŚĞ ĐƵƌƌĞŶƚ ƉƌŽƉŽƐĂů ƚŽ ǁŝĚĞŶ ZŽůůŝŶŐ ,ŝůůƐ �ƌŝǀĞ ĂŶĚ ĞǆƚĞŶĚ ŝƚ ƚŽ ,ǁǇ 
Ϯϲϱ͘  tĞ ĂƌĞ ĐƵƌƌĞŶƚ ƌĞƐŝĚĞŶƚƐ ŽĨ ,ƵŶƚŝŶŐĚŽŶ EĞŝŐŚďŽƌŚŽŽĚ ĂŶĚ ŽƵƌ ĐŚŝůĚƌĞŶ ĂƚƚĞŶĚ �ƵƚƚĞƌĨŝĞůĚ dƌĂŝů �ůĞŵĞŶƚĂƌǇ ĂŶĚ 
DĐEĂŝƌ DŝĚĚůĞ ^ĐŚŽŽů͕ ƐŽ ǁĞ ƚƌĂǀĞů ZŽůůŝŶŐ ,ŝůůƐ͕ KůĚ tŝƌĞ͕ ĂŶĚ ,ŝŐŚǁĂǇ Ϯϲϱ ĚĂŝůǇ͘  �ǆƚĞŶĚŝŶŐ ZŽůůŝŶŐ ,ŝůůƐ ƚŚƌŽƵŐŚ ƚŚĞ 
<ĞĞŶĂŶ WƌŽƉĞƌƚǇ ĂŶĚ ƚŚĞ ^ƚƌĂǁďĞƌƌǇͬ,ƵŶƚŝŶŐĚŽŶ ^ƵďĚŝǀŝƐŝŽŶƐ ǁŝůů ĚĞƐƚƌŽǇ ǁŝůĚůŝĨĞ͕ ĚĞƐƚƌŽǇ ŚŽŵĞƐ ĂŶĚ ƉƌŝǀĂƚĞ ůĂŶĚ͕ ĂŶĚ 
ĐƌĞĂƚĞ Ă ŵĂŝŶ ƚŚŽƌŽƵŐŚĨĂƌĞ ŽĨ ƚƌĂĨĨŝĐ ƚŚƌŽƵŐŚ ĂŶ ĞƐƚĂďůŝƐŚĞĚ ŶĞŝŐŚďŽƌŚŽŽĚ ĂŶĚ ŶĞǆƚ ƚŽ ĂŶ ĞůĞŵĞŶƚĂƌǇ ƐĐŚŽŽů͘  dŚĞ 
ĂŵŽƵŶƚ ŽĨ ƚŝŵĞ ƐĂǀĞĚ ďǇ ĐƵƚƚŝŶŐ ƚŚƌŽƵŐŚ ƚŚŝƐ ĂƌĞĂ ĂƉƉĞĂƌƐ ƚŽ ďĞ ŶĞŐůŝŐŝďůĞ ĂŶĚ Ăƚ ƚŚĞ ƌŝƐŬ ŽĨ ŝŶĐƌĞĂƐŝŶŐ ƐĂĨĞƚǇ ĂŶĚ ƚƌĂĨĨŝĐ 
ƉƌŽďůĞŵƐ ĂŶĚ ĚĞĐƌĞĂƐŝŶŐ ŚŽŵĞ ǀĂůƵĞƐ͘  

tŝĚĞƌ ƐƚƌĞĞƚƐ ǁŝƚŚ ůŽŶŐ ƐƚƌĞƚĐŚĞƐ ŽĨ ƌŽĂĚ ŚĂǀĞ ďĞĞŶ ƐŚŽǁŶ ƚŽ ĂĨĨĞĐƚ ĚƌŝǀĞƌ ďĞŚĂǀŝŽƌ͕ ĐĂƵƐŝŶŐ ƚŚĞŵ ƚŽ ŝŶĐƌĞĂƐĞ ƐƉĞĞĚ͘  /ƚ 
ŝƐ ŽƵƌ ĐŽŶĐĞƌŶ ƚŚĂƚ ǁŝĚĞŶŝŶŐ ĂŶĚ ĞǆƚĞŶĚŝŶŐ ZŽůůŝŶŐ ,ŝůůƐ ǁŝůů ŚĂǀĞ ƚŚŝƐ ĂĨĨĞĐƚ ŶĞǆƚ ƚŽ ŽƵƌ ĞůĞŵĞŶƚĂƌǇ ƐĐŚŽŽů ĂŶĚ ŝŶ ŽƵƌ 
ŶĞŝŐŚďŽƌŚŽŽĚ͘  ,ĂǀĞ ƐƚƵĚŝĞƐ ďĞĞŶ ĚŽŶĞ ƚŽ ƐĞĞ ǁŚĂƚ ŝŵƉĂĐƚ Ă ƉƌŝŶĐŝƉĂů ĂƌƚĞƌŝĂů ƌŽĂĚ ǁŝůů ŚĂǀĞ ŽŶ ŵĞ ĂŶĚ ŵǇ ŶĞŝŐŚďŽƌƐ 
ĂƐ ǁĞ ǁĂůŬ ŽƵƌ ĐŚŝůĚƌĞŶ ƚŽ ƐĐŚŽŽů ĞĂĐŚ ĚĂǇ͍ ,ĂƐ ĐŽŶƐŝĚĞƌĂƚŝŽŶ ďĞĞŶ ŐŝǀĞŶ ƚŽ ŝŵƉƌŽǀĞ ƚŚĞ ĞǆŝƐƚŝŶŐ ŝŶĨƌĂƐƚƌƵĐƚƵƌĞ ƚŽ 
ĂĚĚƌĞƐƐ ƚŚĞ ƚƌĂĨĨŝĐ ŝƐƐƵĞƐ ǁŝƚŚŽƵƚ ƚŚĞ ĚĞƐƚƌƵĐƚŝǀĞ ŵĞĂƐƵƌĞƐ ďĞŝŶŐ ƉƌŽƉŽƐĞĚ͍ 

tĞ ĂůƐŽ ŚĂǀĞ ĐŽŶĐĞƌŶƐ ĂďŽƵƚ ƚŚĞ ƚŽƉŽŐƌĂƉŚǇ ŽĨ ƚŚĞ ůĂŶĚ ƚŚĂƚ ǁŝůů ďĞ ƵƐĞĚ ŝŶ ƚŚĞ ďƵŝůĚŝŶŐ ŽĨ ƚŚŝƐ ƌŽĂĚ͘ DĞŵďĞƌƐ ŽĨ ǇŽƵƌ 
ŽǁŶ ĐŽŵŵŝƚƚĞĞ ŚĂǀĞ ĂĐŬŶŽǁůĞĚŐĞĚ ƚŚĞ ƉƌĞƐĞŶĐĞ ŽĨ ƐŽŝů͕ ƚĞƌƌĂŝŶ͕ ĂŶĚ ĚƌĂŝŶĂŐĞ ŝƐƐƵĞƐ ǁŝƚŚ ƚŚĞ ůĂŶĚ ŽĨ ƚŚĞ ƉƌŽƉŽƐĞĚ ƌŽĂĚ 
ĞǆƚĞŶƐŝŽŶ ƐŝƚĞ͘ ,ĂǀĞ ƐƚƵĚŝĞƐ ďĞĞŶ ĚŽŶĞ ƚŽ ĂĚĚƌĞƐƐ ĂŶĚ ĂƉƉƌŽĂĐŚ ƚŚĞƐĞ ŝƐƐƵĞƐ ƉƌƵĚĞŶƚůǇ͍ 

KǀĞƌĂůů͕ ǁĞ ŚĂǀĞ ŵĂŶǇ ĐŽŶĐĞƌŶƐ ĂŶĚ ǁĞ ĨĞĞů ƚŚĂƚ ƚŚĞǇ ŚĂǀĞ ŶŽƚ ďĞĞŶ ĂĚĚƌĞƐƐĞĚ͘  tĞ ŚĂǀĞ ďĞĞŶ ƐĞĞŬŝŶŐ ĚĂƚĂ ĚƌŝǀĞŶ 
ƐƚĂƚĞŵĞŶƚƐ ĨƌŽŵ ŵĞŵďĞƌƐ ŽĨ ǇŽƵƌ ĐŽŵŵŝƚƚĞĞ ĂŶĚ ŽƚŚĞƌ ĐŝƚǇ ƐƚĂĨĨ ǁŝƚŚŽƵƚ ƌĞĐĞŝǀŝŶŐ ĂŶǇ͘  tŚĂƚ ĚĂƚĂ ƐƵŐŐĞƐƚƐ ƚŚĂƚ ƚŚĞ 
ZŽůůŝŶŐ ,ŝůůƐ ĞǆƉĂŶƐŝŽŶ ĂŶĚ ĞǆƚĞŶƐŝŽŶ ǁŝůů ŝŶĐƌĞĂƐĞ ƐĂĨĞƚǇ ŝŶ ŽƵƌ ŶĞŝŐŚďŽƌŚŽŽĚ ĂŶĚ ĂƌŽƵŶĚ �ƵƚƚĞƌĨŝĞůĚ ĞůĞŵĞŶƚĂƌǇ͕ 
ƉƌĞƐĞƌǀĞ ǁŝůĚůŝĨĞ ĂŶĚ ůŽĐĂů ǁĂƚĞƌ ƐŽƵƌĐĞƐ͕ ĂŶĚ ŝŵƉƌŽǀĞ ƚƌĂĨĨŝĐ ĨůŽǁ͍   

dŚĂŶŬ ǇŽƵ͕  

dƌŝƐƚĂŶ ĂŶĚ �ďŝŐĂŝů DǇĞƌƐ 
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Garner, Andrew

From: Glenn Siegel <gslizard@gmail.com>
Sent: Sunday, March 11, 2018 10:32 PM
To: dog13gregg@aol.com; rautry333@gmail.com; lesliebeld@aol.com; 

zniederman.planningcommission@gmail.com; atq@flintlocklab.com; matthew.johnson@mercy.net; 
matt@mbl-arch.com; rnoble@crcrawford.com; Sloanscroggin.planning@gmail.com; Garner, Andrew; 
CityClerk; Mayor

Subject: Rolling Hills extension plus idea of re-zoning

Planning Commission: 
 
As a citizen of Fayetteville and member of the Rolling Hills community, I am opposed to extending Rolling 
Hills to Crossover. I realize that Fayetteville continues to grow but all the more reason for judicious decisions 
when it come to eradicating the natural environments that are already diminishing all over the city. Limits to 
where the growth of population and density must always be made in order to preserve these natural treasures 
and the wildlife within them. Our children and grandchildren need these areas for their own connection to 
nature and balance against the spread of urban density. There are numerous ways to travel from College to 
Crossover already. 
 
I want to make my opinion known as you proceed with this serious decision that can have destructive 
consequences to the quality of life in this part of Fayetteville. It would be much more enriching for that area to 
be preserved in its wild, nature condition. 
 
Furthermore, the idea of re-zoning that area, which may arise on another agenda is even more disturbing since 
it  clearly serves the interest of the few who are interested in profiting at the expense of the rest of us in this 
neighborhood. Greed of a few regarding packing in more dwellings for greater profit should not drive decisions 
when the overall environment and neighborhood quality of life is at stake. 
 
I would like to add this statement to the public record. 
 
Glenn Siegel 
2167 E. Wolf Creek Dr. 
Fayetteville, AR 72703 
 



From: CityClerk
To: Harrison, Andy; Stoll, Garner; Garner, Andrew
Cc: Leigh Anne; Bolinger, Bonnie; Pennington, Blake; Broyles, Lana; citycouncil@matthewpetty.org; Marr, Don; Eads,

Gail; Roberts, Gina; Henson, Pam; Johnson, Kimberly; Williams, Kit; Branson, Lisa; Jordan, Lioneld; Lynch,
Rhonda; Mulford, Patti; Norton, Susan; Ramos, Eduardo; Smith, Lorinda; Smith, Sondra; Gray, Adella; Marsh,
Sarah; Kinion, Mark; Tennant, Justin; Bunch, Sarah; La Tour, John; Smith, Kyle

Subject: FW: Downgrade of Rolling Hills and Removal of Rolling Hills Extension
Date: Monday, March 12, 2018 9:52:11 AM

From: Leigh Anne Yeargan [mailto:leighanneyeargan@yahoo.com] 

Sent: Sunday, March 11, 2018 1:27 PM

To: rautry333@gmail.com; lesliebeld@aol.com; zniederman.planningcommission@gmail.com;

atq@flintlocklab.com; matthew.johnson@mercy.net; matt@mbl-arch.com;

rnoble@crcrawford.com; Sloanscroggin.planning@gmail.com; CityClerk <cityclerk@fayetteville-

ar.gov>; Mayor <Mayor@fayetteville-ar.gov>; Pennington, Blake <bpennington@fayetteville-

ar.gov>; dog13gregg@aol.com

Subject: Downgrade of Rolling Hills and Removal of Rolling Hills Extension

 
Dear Commission Members:
 
  I am writing to request that the Planning Commission accept the staff's proposal to downgrade Rolling
Hills Drive from an arterial road to a collector street on the Master Street Plan Map.  I am also requesting
that the Planning Commission remove the Rolling Hills extension to Oak Baily/Old Wire from the Master
Street Plan Map.
 
  The current arterial designation and proposed extension are completely contrary to the City's second
development goal - to discourage urban sprawl.   The Master Street Plan Map currently shows Rolling
Hills connecting all the way to Highway 265 (Mission) via Skillern as an arterial road.  The only
presumable reason for this proposed corridor is to allow for further development east of Fayetteville. 
Currently, there is not much development North of N. Oakland Zion Road.  In fact, the Fayetteville city
limits end South of N. Oakland Zion Road.  If the City is truly concerned with preventing urban sprawl,
why create a corridor which would make it easier for people to build homes in areas that have yet to be
developed and are not even in the City limits?  This is completely opposite to "maxim[izing] City influence
over development and preservation in outlying unincorporated areas."
 
  The current map and staff proposal are also contrary to the City's fourth development goal - to grow a
livable transportation network.  The City has stated that major thoroughfares should be created "with
respect to the surrounding environment."  Rolling Hills Drive is 53 years old.  The land on which the
proposed extension would run has been undeveloped for over 53 years.  Homes on Strawberry Lane
were built approximately 44 years ago. Yet, the extension would run right through the yards - and in some
cases homes - of this well established neighborhood.  As an arterial road - and even as a collector - it
would create a speedway through a historic neighborhood which would also be directly next to Butterfield
Trail Elementary School.  The property is also home to various wildlife including deer and foxes not to
mention trees.  The proposed extension and street designation do not respect the "surrounding
environment."
 
  Zion Road - which already connects College to Crossover Road (Highway 45) - is listed as a collector on
the Master Street Plan Map.  The majority of the property on Zion Road is either commercial or
undeveloped.  If another arterial road is needed because of traffic from East Fayetteville to College, the
logical choice is Zion Road which will not result in families losing their homes or jeopardizing the safety of
our school children.  If the City is truly committed to its goals and to the safety and health of its citizens,
why does the city resist considering Zion Road as an alternative to Rolling HIlls Drive?  What harm would
it do to ask the staff to investigate whether Zion Road is a viable option?
 
  The current Mobility Plan indicates that only 2.2% commute trips would save time if Rolling Hills is
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mailto:geads@fayetteville-ar.gov
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mailto:lbranson@fayetteville-ar.gov
mailto:ljordan@fayetteville-ar.gov
mailto:rlynch@fayetteville-ar.gov
mailto:rlynch@fayetteville-ar.gov
mailto:pmulford@fayetteville-ar.gov
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mailto:ward3_pos1@fayetteville-ar.gov
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mailto:ward4_pos1@fayetteville-ar.gov
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extended.  The current Mobility Plan also recognizes that nearly 25% of traffic collisions in 2015 took
place within a 15 minute walk of a school, library or recreational center.  The City's own data evidences
that Rolling HIlls is not necessary and will only further jeopardize the safety of our children. 
 
  The purpose of municipal master plans is to "promote ... the safety, morals, order, convenience,
prosperity and general welfare of its citizens."  Ark. Code Ann. 14-56-403.  The over two hundred
residents who attended the February 22, 2018 public meeting, the approximately 2,000 citizens who have
signed a petition to remove the Rolling HIlls extension off the Master Street Plan Map, and the numerous
citizens who have emailed or called the staff, Planning Commission, and City Counsel have clearly
indicated that the current extension of Rolling Hills on the Master Street Plan Map does not accomplish
the aforementioned goals.
 
  Thank you for your consideration.
 
Leigh Anne Yeargan
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